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Ad Hoc Referendum Financial Impact Committee on 2014-723-E and 2015-51-E

Meeting Minutes
March 11, 2015
10:30 a.m.

Location:  City Council Conference Room A, Suite 425, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street
In attendance:  Council Auditor Kirk Sherman (Chair), CFO Ronnie Belton, Managing Deputy General Counsel Peggy Sidman, 
Also:  Jeff Clements – Council Research Division
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

Meeting Convened: 10:3 a.m.
Chairman Sherman convened the meeting and the attendees introduced themselves for the record.  
Mr. Sherman indicated that a third referendum, pending Ordinance 2015-128, appears that it will not be acted upon by City Council in time for the May election referendum, so will not be discussed as previously contemplated. Peggy Sidman discussed the City Charter provision regarding referendum financial impact statements and pointed out that the wording of Section 18.05 applies to referenda initiated by citizen petition or Charter amendments proposed by City Council. Ordinance 2015-128 adopting a local option sales tax upon referendum approval does not fall into either category so does not require a financial impact statement. City Council may wish to commission such an impact statement at its discretion.
The committee discussed 2014-723-E and could not determine any potential future financial impact on City revenues or costs.

Motion: This charter amendment, if implemented, would have no fiscal impact on revenues or costs for the City of Jacksonville – approved 4-0.

CFO Ronnie Belton discussed the historical background of the appointment of a Chief Administrative Officer and Chief Financial Officer by the Brown administration. The committee discussed 2015-51-E and determined it to be merely a process matter without any fiscal impact. 

Motion: This charter amendment, if implemented, would have no fiscal impact on revenues or costs for the City of Jacksonville – approved 4-0.
Mr. Sherman will draft and transmit the two statements to the Supervisor of Elections today.
Meeting Adjourned: 10:49 a.m.

Minutes:  Jeff Clements, Council Research Division
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